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Hospice patient Doris Stabler 
and her husband, Al, had 
always dreamed of going 
to Hawaii to renew their 
vows on their 50th wedding 
anniversary. 

Unfortunately, Doris’ health 
prevented her from traveling, 
but the Senior Independence 
Hospice team stepped in to 
give her the next best thing.

Through the Make it Happen 
program, which provides 
special moments of joy to 
those nearing the end of their 
lives, Senior Independence 
helped plan a backyard luau 
celebration for Doris and Al. 

The team worked with Doris’ 
family to plan the event, 

A WISH FULFILLED
Hospice team holds luau & vow renewal for couple

ON THE COVER: Hospice patient 
Doris Stabler posed with her family 
at the special anniversary luau that 
was made possible through Senior 
Independence Hospice’s Make it 
Happen program. 

ABOVE, LEFT: Hospice Chaplain 
Bob Linsz performed a vow 
renewal ceremony in honor of the 
50th anniversary of hospice patient 
Doris Stabler and her husband, Al. 

ABOVE, RIGHT: Even the cake 
had a luau theme!

which they were able to keep 
a secret. In fact, Doris had no 
idea what was planned until 
she was being wheeled down 
the aisle by her brother!

Hospice Chaplain Bob Linsz, 
wearing his special wedding 
robe, performed a vow 
renewal ceremony.

“The love that Doris and Al 
share was evident to everyone 
there,” said Volunteer 
Coordinator Shannon Good. 

After the ceremony, guests 
enjoyed a feast that included 
Doris’ favorite foods: fried 
chicken and watermelon. 
Doris said the day was a 
dream come true for her and 
her family. Her daughter 

echoed those sentiments, 
saying it was a day their 
family would never forget. 

Want to help patients like 
Doris fulfill their wishes? 
You can – by sending your 
gift today in support of the 
Make it Happen program!
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HELPING HOSPICE
Volunteer donates time & talents 

Over the years, Arline Coleman (below, right) 
has given her time, helping hands and caring 
heart to many. 

“Aunt Arline,” as she’s affectionately known, 
has a long history of volunteerism with 
various organizations that have touched 
her heart. Currently, Arline is helping out 
at Senior Independence Hospice’s Greater 
Cleveland office. 

Senior Independence Executive Director 
Eileen Yates, who knew Arline in years 
past from her work with the Alzheimer’s 
Association, jumped at the chance to recruit 
Arline when she saw her at a spaghetti dinner. 

“She’s such a sweetheart and a huge help,” 
Eileen said. “Although she insists we help her 
more than she helps us!” 

Arline feels best volunteering in the office. 
She handles clerical duties like filing, putting 
together notebooks and manuals, stuffing 
mailings and hand-addressing invitations to 
memorial services.

“I love the work,” said Arline. “It gives me a 
purpose and I enjoy it.” 

Arline also enjoys the people. “Everyone is 
so warm, friendly and caring,” she shared. “I 
couldn’t ask for anything better.” 

Give back
Become a hospice volunteer

The contributions of volunteers like Arline 
are essential to the important services 
provided by Senior Independence Hospice. 

You can share your skills and interests to 
help enrich the lives of hospice patients 
and their families. 

Whether you prefer companionship visits or 
office work, there’s an opportunity for you!

Visit www.seniorindependence.org/
hospice/volunteer for more information, or 
call the regional office closest to you (listed 
on the back cover). 

You can make an impression in the lives of 
those we serve!
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PLAY BALL!
Ohio sports teams help honor hospice patient fans

Martha Griffin (above, left) had one goal 
when she became a hospice patient: to be here 
to see the Cincinnati Reds on opening day. 
She was. 

Thanks to Senior Independence Hospice’s 
Make it Happen program, Martha was treated 
to a special gift package from the Reds to 
help her celebrate. 

The hospice team contacted the Reds, who 
sent Martha a photo, blanket and letter, as 
well as an autographed baseball.

Martha’s daughter, Shelly (above, right), was 
there when her mom opened the package. 
“She was truly moved,” Shelly said. “I 
cannot thank the hospice team and the Reds 
organization enough for taking the time to 
make this happen.” 

The hospice team also planned a special 
opening day party to help Martha cheer on 
her beloved Reds. “It was another everlasting 
memory of my mother for our family,” said 
Shelly. “I’m grateful.”

From the start, Senior Independence Hospice 
nurse Lori Young knew that her patient, 
Dolores Zins (above), was a big Cleveland 
Browns fan. “She had trinkets around her 
home and would always talk about the 
games,” Lori said. 

Knowing this, Lori helped to create another 
Make it Happen wish come true. 

Senior Independence contacted the Browns, 
who sent Dolores a personalized letter, jersey 
and hat. Senior Independence chipped in too, 
giving Dolores a Browns blanket and pillow. 

Dolores took one look at the framed letter 
and started to cry. “It was such a great 
moment,” said Lori. “Dolores was crying, 
and her daughter started crying too.”  

“It was wonderful. I’ll remember it for the 
rest of my life,” stated Dolores’ daughter, 
Marlene. She said she and her mom were 
completely surprised by the gesture. “We 
were shocked. Mom was so grateful though; 
it really lifted her spirits.”
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Hospice patient Virginia Ritchie (above, 
right) didn’t have much time for baseball 
in years past; she was too busy helping her 
husband run their turkey farm. 

But over the past decade, following the 
Cleveland Indians has become her passion. 

“She keeps an Indians schedule next to her 
bed, and her caregivers help her keep track of 
which games are going to be televised,” said 
hospice nurse Lori Young. 

For Virginia’s birthday, her hospice team 
presented her with a variety of Cleveland 
Indians gifts, including a blanket, jersey, 
pants and other items. 

“She was so touched that they thought of 
her,” said Virginia’s daughter, Ann. 

Virginia’s love of the team was also 
incorporated into a scrapbook that the 
hospice team made for her birthday. “She 
very much enjoyed it; it was a nice memory 
for her,” Ann said. 

“I grew up with baseball,” said Senior 
Independence hospice patient Nancy Jessee 
(above, right), who is a devoted Cincinnati 
Reds fan. 

Nancy now watches the Reds on TV, but said 
she never missed a home game back in the 
days when the team played at Crosley Field.

Knowing how much Nancy loves the Reds, 
her hospice team contacted the organization 
to ask for help with a special Make it 
Happen surprise. 

The Reds sent Nancy a bobblehead doll, 
letter, schedule and an opening day pin. 

“The letter is framed and hanging above my 
TV, and the bobblehead is in a glass case,” 
Nancy said proudly. 

Social worker Peg Smith said Nancy loved 
the items and is especially proud of the 
bobblehead. Nancy jokingly told Peg, “Wait 
until my friends see this – none of them have 
bobbleheads!” 
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GRANTING GENEROSITY
Local foundation helps bring alternative therapies to patients

Thanks to a generous 
grant from the Harry C. 
Moores Foundation, Senior 
Independence Hospice 
patients in central Ohio are 
benefitting from music, art 
and massage therapies. 

The program was launched 
in January and is funded 
exclusively by the grant. 

“Without the Harry C. 
Moores Foundation, this 
program would not exist,” 
said Volunteer Coordinator 
Stephanie Joseph.
 
Senior Independence employs 
three part-time, certified 
therapists that specialize in 
each of the distinct therapies. 

songs bring smiles
Music therapist Pam 
Richardson has brought many 
smiles to patients and their 
families with her unique 

approach. Pam never has a 
pre-determined set list – she 
always gets to know the 
patients first and then plays 
whatever they like. 

Pam surprised one patient 
with photos she found of the 
woman from when she was 
in an orchestra. Although the 
patient couldn’t speak, her 
eyes lit up and she smiled, 
clearly touched by Pam’s 
gesture. 

the art of therapy 
Ali Bernstein is the art 
therapist, and enjoys working 
with patients who have 
different skill sets. 

Two of Ali’s patients are 
beginners, so she does finger 
painting and other simple 
projects with them. Another 
patient is an artist himself, so 
Ali works with him on more 
complicated techniques.  

Through the grant, Ali is able 
to purchase the supplies she 
needs to assist in her work.

a hands on approach
Jill McMahon just started as 
the new massage therapist. 
She has worked with hospice 
patients in the past and said 
she is very excited to be back 
in the hospice field again. 

Jill has studied a variety of 
techniques that are specific to 
the elderly and fragile, so her 
work will be very beneficial in 
bringing relief and relaxation 
to hospice patients. 

BELOW: A grant from the Harry 
C. Moores Foundation has made 
alternative therapies possible for 
Senior Independence Hospice 
patients in central Ohio. Left: 
Music therapist Pam Richardson 
brightens a patient’s day through 
song. Right: Ali Bernstein, art 
therapist, works with a patient on 
his already excellent techniques. 
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A SPECIAL SURPRISE
Staff treated during nurses week

A massage and a breakfast buffet – what a 
way for a hardworking nurse to start the day!

During this year’s National Nurses Week, 
nurses at Senior Independence’s Mahoning 
Valley office were treated to a delightful 
surprise one morning before setting out for 
another busy day of visiting patients. 

Volunteer Coordinator Carol Davis, who 
happens to be a licensed massage therapist, 
decided to treat her nurse co-workers to a 
relaxing massage in honor of nurses week. 

A nearby table loaded with breakfast items 
was also part of the surprise. Carol and other 
office staff pitched in to help with all of the 
preparations. 

“Carol showed what it means to volunteer,” 
said Senior Independence Executive Director 
Sarah Hadley. “She not only led by example 
by giving her time and talent, she also showed 
great care toward our staff.”

As part of her work as a massage therapist, 

Carol has worked with hospice patients 
for about 10 years, so she has a special 
appreciation for what hospice nurses do. 

“Showing appreciation is essential for any 
staff, but particularly for nurses given what 
can be very stressful work,” Carol explained. 
She said she was delighted to help show her 
co-workers how much they’re appreciated. 

ABOVE: Carol Davis (standing), Senior 
Independence Hospice volunteer coordinator, showed 
what it means to give back. Carol, who is also a 
licensed massage therapist, treated her co-workers to 
chair massages during National Nurses Week. 

Saying Thanks
Honoring caregivers through giving

Would you like to pay tribute to a nurse or 
other caregiver who helped care for you or 
your loved one? 

Our Saying Thanks program lets you show 

your appreciation in a lasting way – by 
making a charitable gift in his or her honor. 

If you’d like to make a gift today in honor of 
a Senior Independence Hospice employee, 
simply fill out the appropriate section of the 
enclosed reply envelope.
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thank you
for your generosity

The following donations were made between March 1, 2014 and May 31, 2014 in support of 
Senior Independence Hospice. If you believe your name to be omitted or printed in error, please 
accept our sincerest apologies and call the OPRS Foundation at 800-686-7800.

In Memory of:

Mary Agler
Susan Calautti
Jon & Stephanie Pensyl

Shirley Babcock
Elizabeth Santell

Shirley Bagwell
Lawrence & Debra Miculka

Dorothea Becker
Anonymous 

John Becker
Anonymous

Eupha Bostard
Mark Hubbard
Mary Ann Raidel

Pauline Bowling
Paul & Arbadella Frank

James Brown
JoAnne Brown

Wilma Buchanan
Cindy Mansfield

Evelyn Campbell
Walter & Shirley Hannig

Anthony Carducci
Debra A. Hocevar

Nancy Chapman
London Correctional 
   Institution

Josephine Cianciolo
Anonymous
Lisa D. Benson
Covington Elementary 
   School
Clark T. & Juli A. Froning
Helen Gulker
Cynthia M. Lamantia

Robert & Kelly Leonard
John W. Liddy
John & Margaret Mauntler
Stephen & Peggy May
Terence & Sylvia 
   McDonagh
Virginia R. Raymond
Kathleen J. Schafer
Violet Seyer
Gary & Marlene Shuchat
Paul & Leslie Slater
William L. Stamm
Tom & Polly Watkins
John & Susan Wilding
Edward E. Wood

Nancy Cintron
George Wolfe

Edith Danbury
Edward & Dilys Beckman
Betty Brose
Ruth Getz
Jeri Hill
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Lois E. Holt
Marlene McDonald
Suzanne M. Miller
Patricia M. Paris

Polly Davidson
Sharon A. Stago
Linda Terrell

Mark Demany
Anonymous

Robert Edwards
Elizabeth Gray

Lelia Eichenberger
Robert & Linda Beck
Stan & Sunny Cataland
Geoffrey & Laurel Combs
Stephen & Diane 
   Constantino
John & Diana Goedeking
Judy Janisch
Earl & Laura Karch
Marlene Keaton
David & Rebecca Kienzel

Jerry Goodwin
Anonymous
June A. Broeg
Roberta M. Fox
John & Thelma 
   Karnoupakis
Robert & Martha Peyak
Maurine L. Renner

Barbara Graham
Barbara J. Cvelbar
Joseph & Lisa Cvelbar

Mary Cvelbar
Rose A. Cvelbar
Rosemary Tomba

Olinto Grasseschi
Manuela Del Dotto

Mary Jane Grimes
Jenny Haley

Jack Gualtier
Margaret Watterworth
Richard & Debra Yarder

Glenna Hartman
Steve Hartman
Jim & Patty Quinn

Alice Hayes
Richard Hayes

Mary Homa
Joe & Linda Connelly
Janice M. Engle
Laney & Carol Finchum
Richard & Susan Hart
Sarah Leonello Lang
Megan Parsons
Deborah L. Seaver
Elaine M. Thompson

Marilyn Ilcin
Anonymous

Annajane Jess
Mark & Lisa Cordonnier
Kathy Decker
Lloyd & Kelly Epperly
Brenda Kuhn

Chuck & Pat Nishwitz
Carolyn Putnam
James & Betsy Williams 

William Johnson
Mary Anteau

James Keleman
Nancy Kachur

Arnold Kurek
Kenneth & Linda 
   Kruzynski

Paul Kudyba
Mary T. Kudyba

Arnold Kurek
Carolyn G. Fisher
O. Vincent Flippo
Anthony Kurek

Norman Laker
Bonnie Jo Angus
Cincinnati Development 
   Fund
Michael & Carisa Downing
Tina I. Ernst
Kathryn S. Gibbons
Mark Groppe
Teresa Harten & Frank 
   Newbauer
Jo Ann L. Perdikakis
Katherine A. Porter
Murray & Robin Sinclaire
Dennis & Patricia Worthen

Mary Lampe
Mary J. Bradac
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Mary Larger
Nancy L. Beckman

Kathryn Lorigan
O. Vincent Flippo
Ron Zoltanski

Margaret Malloy
Brent & Fran Harris
Sharon Rainey

Benjamin Marsh
Marcia J. McCready

Norma Nowakowski
Robert & Diane Bottom
Colleen Clayton
Hal & Marcia Durbin
Kimberly L. Ellis
Glenn & Glenna Flick
P. David Howland
Maumee Supply
Chuck Naumann
Henry Z. Nowakowski
James Smith
Donald & Barbara 
   Sniegowski
Richard & Carol Toth
VZN Group, LLC
Frank & Phyllis Zielinski

Bernice Petti
William & Lorene Eppich
Kathie L. Kolesar

Barbara Posadny
Darlene J. Abbey
Mary K. Albon-Brown
Custom Deco, LLC

Ernest & Janet Gehrke
Leon & Michele LaPointe
Tracy J. Morrin
Robert & Trisha Semler

Joseph Rade
Albert & Deborah 
   Ehrenberg
Dale W. Fishbeck
Elinor J. Halliday
Josephine Ingram
Robert & Joyce Kasmer
Mary Lou Korenich
Mr. and Mrs. R.A. Law
Denise Noyes
John & Aurelia Oltean
Jayne L. Pursifull
Louise Rade
William & Lynn Rafferty
Ethel Ramage
Margie Seidner
John & Frances Sobon
Erika Suzuki and James 
   Bonacum
Betty M. Thompson
James & Anita Ward

Walter Reed
Janis H. Trachtman

Stanley Ruck
Denton & Lois Albright
The Ashtabula County Fire 
   Chiefs Association
John J. Avsec
Martha Bloom
Stephen & Suzanne Burk
Vern & Claudia 
   Crookshanks

Mary M. Drugovich
Terrence & Dana Gardner
Thomas & Jeanne Higgins
Dorothy A. Kerin
Amy Liikala
Hilary M. Morton
Lori Mounts-Walker
Katherine L. Pallant
Nancy Ruck
Stephen & Carol Rugh
Western Reserve Farm 
   Cooperative, Inc.

Anne Rush
James & Linda Doeberling
Joseph & Jean Draper
Michael & Carolyn Johnson
Joel E. Mounts
Opal Chapter No. 181 OES

Edith Shaffer
John & Bonnie Huston

Marjoree Sheridan
Albert & Sally Nellis

John Sheward
Richard & Jennifer Greger

Genevieve Smith
Jan & Sally Brinkman
Kathleen M. Brubaker
Paul & Joyce M. Pierce

Alice Sword
Kyle Sword

John Taylor
Carmen Tranchito
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Dorothy Tyler
Bettye Buckner
Robert & Dorothy Hayes
Westerville Golf Center Inc.

Paul Williams
Leila Williams

Robert Williams
John A. Jewell
Thomas & Carol Luzier

Cory Withrow
John & Freda Halderman
Robert D. Halderman
Cheryl Withrow

Robert Wood
Barbara Wood

In Honor of:

Margaret Swinehart
Anonymous

Other Donations:

ADM Crop Risk Services
Fredrick B. & Susan L. Ball
Rochelle Balogh
Ellynore A. Beck
Pamela Berry
Jane E. Brodnik
Richard & Karen Boyson
Elizabeth Buschmann
Club Chef LLC
Elaine Echols
Carol J. Edmonds
Katy L. Farson
Mary J. Gallaher & Rose 
   M. Elliott
Kathie S. Gannon
Deborah E. Graver
Sarah Hadley
Ellen M. Handel
L. Michael Herbert
Elizabeth Hines

MaryAnne Krumpelman
Ethel M. Mayfield
Cheryl & Sean Mclaughlin
Jeffrey A. Mironov & 
   Brenda Charles
Joyce A. Osborn
Dr. & Mrs. Richard J. 
   Paulus
John & Nancy Peterson
Wendy Price Kiser
Roger Rummel
Elaine Schaefer
Dale & Ruth Short
Veterans of Foreign Wars of 
   the United States
Sue Welty

PARTNERS IN MISSION

Senior Independence and the OPRS Foundation are wholly owned subsidiaries of 
Ohio Presbyterian Retirement Services (OPRS), Ohio’s largest and most experienced 
not-for-profit provider of continuing care retirement communities and services. The 
OPRS Foundation provides fundraising and gift administration services for OPRS, 
including Senior Independence. Please visit the OPRS Foundation website 
(www.oprsfoundation.org) for more information. 

You can see your 
name on this list in the 
next issue if you send 
your gift today!



Local Offices
Akron/Canton: 330-873-3468
1815 W. Market St., Akron, OH 44313

Central Ohio: 614-433-0031
6555 Busch Blvd., Columbus, OH 43229

Greater Cleveland: 440-953-1256
38879 Mentor Ave., Suite A 
Willoughby, OH 44094

Mahoning Valley: 330-533-4350
6715 Tippecanoe Rd., Canfield, OH 44406

Miami Valley: 937-415-5666
6520 Poe Ave., Dayton, OH 45414

Southwest Ohio: 513-681-8174
9600 Colerain Ave., Suite 300
Cincinnati, OH 45251

Greater Toledo: 419-865-1499
1730 S. Reynolds Rd., Toledo, OH 43614

24/7 Assistance: Phone: 855-579-4967
Fax: 855-579-4968

Your support makes a 
difference for hospice patients 
and their families, every day. 

During fiscal year 2014 
(July 1, 2013 – June 30, 2014), 
generous donors like you gave 
more than $100,000 in support 
of Senior Independence 
Hospice. 

Here are some highlights 
of everything you helped 
us accomplish during this 
successful year:

Thank you
for a successful year

• Charitable gifts in support of Senior 
Independence Hospice totaled $100,174

• There were more than 1,000 gifts and nearly 
1,000 donors – an all-time high

• Hospice received two grants:
• From The Harry C. Moores Foundation 

for alternative therapies in the Central 
Ohio region

• From the Midwest Care Alliance for 
aromatherapy in the Miami Valley 
region

• Almost 200 wishes were fulfilled through the 
Make it Happen program

• Nearly 1,000 patients were served

Thank you for your generosity!


